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Humans, dogs may have exchanged viruses via close contact
Swedish researchers say they examined the sequenced genome of a female boxer dog and found that the dog genome contains a novel form of retrovirus material that is identical to endogenous retroviruses found in humans. The finding, which appears in PLoS ONE journal, suggests that the germs may have spread between humans and dogs through a thousand years of close contact or a so-called lateral transmission. The researchers hope to gain more insight on the matter and possibly develop retrovirus treatments. LiveScience.com (5/25)
Study: H1N1 flu viruses in China likely originated with imported pigs
Researchers who examined swine flu viruses among pigs in Hong Kong say the viruses likely entered swine populations in southern China when it started importing pigs from North America and Europe in 2001 to improve local breeds. The European H1N1 strain similar to avian flu could be the most problematic among the three virus families that are endemic in southern China pigs, because of a lack of human antibodies to fight it, the researchers report in the journal Nature. Reuters (5/25), Google/Agence France-Presse (5/25)
Australia warns of bat virus risk for people, pets
A potentially deadly virus found in bats that can be transmitted to humans has been discovered in a flying fox in Victoria. Australian bat lyssavirus can be transmitted to humans or pets when bitten or scratched by bats, a rare but fatal disease. 
The Sydney Morning Herald (Australia)/Australian Associated Press (5/25)

Study: Hepatitis C may have "jumped" from dogs to humans
U.S. researchers examining samples from dogs involved in respiratory disease outbreaks have identified a virus identical to the human strain of hepatitis C, indicating that dogs likely spread the virus to humans about five centuries back. The finding could help researchers gain insight into the evolution of the germ in people and possibly develop better disease treatments. HealthDay News (5/23)
Virginia sees rise in human and animal Lyme disease cases
The number of reported Lyme disease cases among animals in Virginia increased from 22 in 1999 to about 1,000 in 2007. The disease also was detected in more than 1,200 in-state residents in 2010. Researchers say the rise in Lyme disease and other tick-borne illnesses such as ehrlichiosis and Rocky Mountain spotted fever could be attributed to an uptick in deer and tick numbers. WTVR-TV (Richmond, Va.) (5/24)
Veterinarians help drive the development of new medical devices
Deborah T. Kochevar, dean of the Cummings School of Veterinary Medicine at Tufts University, says that the FDA Center for Devices and Radiological Health has been contemplating actions it might take to bolster the medical device research infrastructure in the U.S. and advance top-notch regulatory science for medical devices. "We feel strongly that this focus on medical device research infrastructure should include a comparative perspective that draws on the expertise of veterinary clinician-scientists," Kochevar writes. "Veterinarians have long contributed to the development of new medical devices for humans and animals by performing foundational research, driving cross-disciplinary collaboration and promoting innovative methodologies." Worcester Business Journal (Mass.) (5/23) 


